
 

SATURDAY 3RD  MARCH 

7.00 for 7.30pm 
 

TICKETS £10 per person 

To include meal and quiz entry 
 

FROM:  Michael Johnson 

27 Blacksmiths Hill 

mjohnson.deepdale@gmail.com 

01869 811175 

@GCBBUK 

 
F U N D R A I S I N G FO R 

 

S 1  

. . .  

TICKETS 

Call: 01869 810847 

or 01869 810180 

or visit 

Tickets include 

Refreshment drink & nibbles 



 

********************************************************************

                               ASTWICK VALE BENEFICE  

       CHURCH CALENDAR FOR MARCH 2018 
    AYNHO-CROUGHTON-EVENLEY-FARTHINGHOE-HINTON-in-the-HEDGES - STEANE 
 *********************************************************************    

Sunday:                   AYNHO  - 11.0am  Holy Communion 

March 4th    (Sidespersons:  Mrs.J.Pusey Mrs.White)   
       Croughton   4.0pm PAC  Farthinghoe 9.30am HC    

    Evenley 6.0pm TAIZE   Hinton 11.0am MW 

 

Sunday:            AYNHO -11.0am Mothering Sunday Family Service     

March 11th    (Sidespersons:  Mrs Bellamy  Mrs.Dommett)   

        Croughton 9.30am HC    Farthinghoe 10.0am FW   

    Evenley     11.0am FW    Hinton          11.0am FW

  

Sunday:        AYNHO - 11.0am Matins 

March 18th      (Sidespersons: Mrs.Gray.Mr.Sutton) 

      Croughton 9.30 HC  Evenley 11.0am HC   

     Hinton with Farthinghoe 6.0pm E.S 

      

Sunday    Palm Sunday Benefice at Croughton 

March 25th    10.0am HC & Passion  

 

Holy Week  26th Croughton   27th Evenley   28th Farthinghoe 

Compline 7.0pm                29th  Maundy Meal at Aynho 

Good Friday:       Aynho & Evenley 11.0am        Hinton 2.0pm Hour at The Cross.          

           

             Easter Day – April 1st   (all details in APRIL NEWS) 

 
Choir Practices             Friday  9th  11.45am at   32.                 

Morning Bible Study  Monday 5th 10.15am at   4, The Butts          

Lent Bible Studies Thursdays   4.00pm at  13,Portway Gardens   

Prayer Group  Tuesday 6th   2.30pm at  16, The Butts        

Church Cleaning Thursday 22nd (note 4th Thursday)  9.45am onwards   

Home Communion Monday 26th   10.30am at  16, The Butts  
Bell Ringing Tuesdays: 7.30pm  Evenley 1st  Kings Sutton 2nd & 4th  Aynho 3rd  Croughton 5th  

        

***************************************************************************                                                        

Information about the life of our church - baptisms or wedding enquiries from: 

Revd.Simon Dommett Tel:01869.810903         Email@the.revd.simon@gmail.com   
Sign up for our weekly service news and updates with “Pews News” on the subject line   

     or just write in the message and be put on our weekly mailings. 

     Church Warden: Graham Gibbs 01869 819727   

********************************************************************** 

 Items for April 2018 by or before Monday 19th March   please to 

 Sybil at No.32 Roundtown Tel:810692  Email: syban@btinternet.com       Vol.624 

 Or any comments re Newsletter to Sybil or Rev.Simon Dommett  
 

   This Newsletter is issued by ST.MICHAEL’S CHURCH AYNHO         

and printed by…  HAMPTONS ESTATE AGENTS –DEDDINGTON 



Rector’s ramblings: 
 
Women's World Day Of Prayer Service.  Friday 2 March at 2pm in Croughton Church is the Women's 
World Day Of Prayer Service.  It's a great opportunity for women (and men) of all denominations to meet 
together and enjoy fellowship. Each year a different country plans the service and this year it is  
Suriname with the focus on God's wonderful world. There's cake as well!!! Hope to see you there.  
Heather Dommett  

 
Band Concert Saturday 10

th
 March 7.0pm Aynho Church   Music from the Classic Era of Swing 

Something a bit different to help close off the winter. We have The Great Central Big Band – Brackley 
based with two band members from Aynho - coming to the village church to play a two set concert at 
7pm. Tickets are £10 (£5 for students) inclusive of a refreshment drink and some nibbles. Tickets are 
available on 01869 810847 and 01869 810180 and on the Great Central Big Band website. -  Book  
early. 

 
March 11

th
 Mothering Sunday and Baby Basics        http://baby-basics.org.uk/ 

Baby Basics is a volunteer-led project aiming to support new mothers and families who are struggling to 
meet the financial and practical burden of looking after a new baby. There is a growing network of Baby 
Basics centres across the country each staffed by a committed team of volunteers. Baby Basics  
provides much needed essentials and equipment to mothers and families who are unable to provide 
these items for themselves; including but not limited to teenage mums, people seeking asylum and 
women fleeing domestic abuse and trafficking. 
This Mothering Sunday we are inviting people to donate any of the items below either at the service or 
to the Churchwardens or the Rector Rev Simon Dommett before the service on 11

th
 March. 

(New items in unopened packets only from this category please)  Maternity pads, Sanitary towels, Hand 
soap, Baby soap,  Baby shampoo,  Mum shampoo, Newborn nappies, Baby wipes 
(Good condition second hand items are acceptable from this category)   Moses baskets, Newborn  
clothing, Bedding, Towels 
 
15th March, St. Michael Aynho - Finding, keeping, Growing Rural Ministry 
Everybody invited to this deanery meeting 
Guests Liz Holdsworth, Director of Mission and Development and Archdeacon, Richard Ormston. 
We will also be holding our Diocesan Synod Elections of 3 lay and 3 Clergy representatives to the  
Diocesan Synod chosen from our elected Deanery Synod.  If you feel you could serve our deanery in 
this way please contact: 
 Lay Chair:- Sue Yates  01327 260503   Rural Dean: Rev Simon Dommett 810903 
 
Palm Sunday 25

th
 March 

Palm Sunday marks the start of Holy Week.  This year we start our Palm Sunday procession at 10am 
from All Saints School in Croughton, with the blessing of our Palm crosses.  We will then process the 
short distance to All Saints Church, the service will start when the procession arrives. At church, in the 
context of a Communion Service, we hear again the telling of our Lord Jesus Christ’s triumphal entry 
into Jerusalem, remember his last supper and passion, before spending the next 7 days of Holy Week in 
our final preparations for Easter. 

Compline Services 
The Compline Service is a short service of Night Prayer or Prayers at the End of the Day. It’s the final 
short, said church service of the day. The English word Compline is derived from the Latin  
completorium, as Compline is the completion of the working day.   (see Service Sheet) 
 
Maundy Thursday 29

th
 Maundy meal at Aynho Village Hall 

This is the day that Jesus shared his last supper with his disciples and when he was then betrayed and 
arrested.  This year we will remember and re-enact that last meal in an extended Eucharist or Maundy 
meal.  This combines a simple 3 course meal with a Communion or Eucharist following Jesus’  
command to “do this in remembrance of him”.  There will be no charge for the meal, but there will be an 
opportunity for donations, however, for catering numbers Please sign up on the lists in church or email 
me the.revd.simon@gmail.com or phone 01869 810903. 

http://baby-basics.org.uk/


Good Friday 30
th

  
The day on which Jesus was crucified, not for anything he had done, but for all the wrong we have 
done.  He was innocent and yet paid the price for human sin.  It is ‘good’ because through his death  
Jesus removed the barrier that separates us from having the right relationship with God.  His death is 
remembered in the Cross of Hot Cross Buns and in our services at church.  
Services suitable for all ages will be held in the morning and a more reflective service “An Hour at the 
Cross” will be held at 2pm at Hinton-in-the-Hedges on Good Friday afternoon. 

                                                          Happy Easter 

The day of resurrection, the raising of Jesus from death, just as he had promised.  Jesus’ resurrection 
gives everybody who believes in him the hope of life with him, in this world and the next.  Come and join 
the celebration of this Good news. 
                     If there is no Easter hope then what hope do we have? 
 
****************************************************************************************************************** 
Church Membership & Electoral Roll 
The Church of England is a legal body covered by The Church representation rules.  This means that 
the church has a membership list that allows the members to vote on political and religious matter  
within the church structure. 
 
Official membership has no cost but the applicant must be:- 

1. baptised     2. over 16 years of age and 3. must be one of the following: (a) resident in the parish; 
(b) habitually attend the parish church for at least 6 months; (c) be a member of a church in good  
standing with the C of E. 

 
To me the Churches Electoral Roll is much more than a list of names, it is also for me a means of 
communicating with the whole church body in any village.  I would ask that if you come to church and 
can fulfil the above requirements that you please complete an application form that can be found in 
church or from your local representative shown below.  If you cannot fulfil the above requirements it 
doesn’t mean you are not welcome, for all are welcome. It just means it would be good to have a 
chat with me to see what we can do. 
Our official annual revision will take place shortly but you can be in touch with the Electoral Roll  
officer at any time.    For Aynho: Kathy White  Revision 22-30th March. 

 

Holiday Club 2018 
Holiday Club 2018, 'Rocky's Plaice' will run from Monday 23rd July each morning for the week at All 
Saints  Primary School, Croughton. If you are able to help at holiday club please contact Carrie  
O'Regan (01280 702300) or Helen Boswell. 
     The first planning meeting will be on Monday 19th March, 7.30pm at Lower Aynho Grounds. 
 

Annual Parochial Church Meeting   
 

For the election of Church Wardens and PCC members 
19th April Aynho 

The time after Easter is also the time when the church elects its representatives to 
help run the church.  Two very important roles are played by the Church Wardens 
who are elected on an annual basis.  The Rector and they are supported by The  
Parochial Church Council (PCC) who look after the general running of the Church 
and oversees the finances. The PCC consists of various members; the Rector; the 
Readers; 2 Church Wardens; Deanery Synod Representatives; and 6 or 9 other 

Members. Elections for all these offices take place in April by members on the Electoral Roll at the  
Annual Parochial Church meeting. Now is the time to look around to see who you will elect.  Have you 
thanked your PCC and wardens and Rector for all they have done this past year?  Have you asked 
them if they will stand again or are a new pair of hands needed?                 
         It is in your hands! 

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Parochial_Church_Council


All for your entertainment………………………….. 
 
*ARMS – (Music Group) Wednesday 7

th
 March 7.30pm in the Village Hall* 

Our February meeting was a complete departure from our usual programme with  
everybody contributing their particular favourite musical offering. Margaret started with 
a delightful choice, followed by Douglas, Hazel and Lee. Doris contributed a waltz and 
Joyce was followed by Val & Lee. Bob presented the finale.  It was a very enjoyable 
evening with far too many items to be reported adequately. This month we look  
forward to a presentation by Gill & John Phillips.  Contact: Bob Mann 810264 

 
 
 

*WRITER’S GROUP – Saturday 10
th

 March 10.0am-12.30 in the Village Hall* 
Last month we were entertained by incidents invoking “Late again” and by “Two points of 
views on the same incident”.   This month we look forward to  
                 “The Stately Homes of England” or “Being a Teenager” 
Contact: Keith McClellan 810346  keithcarolmac@gmail.com  or via Community 
Page.   
 

 
 
 
*AYNHO GARDENING CLUB  -  

On Wednesday 14th
th

 March we are off to John’s Garden and the 
Ashwood Nursery – hopefully the weather will have warmed up a bit by 
then and all the spring flowers in John’s garden will be in bloom and his 
garden should be looking a picture. As those of you know who have 
been before, there is a very good Nursery as well as a restaurant  
serving delicious lunches. The cost of the trip is £20 so do get in touch 
with Jean Skuce on 810034 to book your place on the coach. The 
coach will be leaving Aynho promptly at  9.30am. It should be a lovely 
day out. 
                       Contact: Mrs.A.Bellamy 810847 

 
 
 
*AYNHO W.I. – Wednesday 21

st
 March 7.30pm in the Village Hall* 

 
Unfortunately we cannot give thanks for our Hedgehog talk in  
February – which we hope you all enjoyed – as dates make it  
difficult to meet the printing deadline for the Aynho News, but we 
can tell you that at our next meeting Mr Lee Butler, a University 
Lecturer and Practitioner of Traditional Chinese Medicine will be 
coming to talk about his philosophy which sounds very fascinating 
and will probably keep us spell-bound (if that is the right word!) We 
will continue to re-new membership and will be accepting new ones 
– and guests, at only £3 per visit – to experience the friendliness, 
involvement and fun of the W.I. Look forward to seeing you on the 
21st.                   

             Contact: Mrs.B.Watkins 811152 

mailto:keithcarolmac@gmail.com


 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sev Dico-Young and Harry Leigh invite you to come and enjoy coffee/tea and cake and help them 
raise funds for their upcoming trip to Lourdes. 
Sev and Harry live in Aynho and attend the sixth form at Blessed George Napier School in Banbury.  
They are looking forward to travelling to Lourdes in the French Pyrenees during the May half term.   
The purpose of the trip is to help look after pilgrims from the Birmingham Diocese who are ill or have 
disabilities, enabling them to join in the pilgrimage which is, for many, the ambition and experience of 
a lifetime. 
Sev and Harry need to raise funds to cover their travel and accommodation. 
 
******************************************************************************************************************** 
 
 
PHOTOGRAPHIC SOCIETY – Wednesday 7

th
 March 7.30pm Cartwright Hotel 

At our last meeting we were shown brilliant photos entitled ”America from the Cowboy Country to 
American Reservation”  This month Mary McIntire will present “Astrophotography”.  Do come along 
and meet us all. 
                           Paul Brewerton Tel: 01295 276949 paul.brewerton@btinternet.com  
 
 
 
KNIT & STITCH – Tuesdays 13

th
 & 20

th
 March at 2, PortwayGardens. 

2.0-4.0pm. Knit – Crochet – Patchwork “over a cuppa”                                       
                                                        Contact: Glenwys 810880 
.  

*AYNHO HISTORY SOCIETY - 28
th

 March 7.30pm in Village Hall* 
 
      “The Hidden Village” Wartime Holland! Who can you trust?  
The Veluwe woods, a well-known area of beauty in Holland, provides the 
backdrop to this talk and Imogen Matthews’ compelling WW2 novel, based 
on a village hidden deep within which sheltered dozens of persecuted  
people from the occupying German forces. The session will end with Q & A 
and a book signing by Imogen. Entry only £2.00.   
         Any queries to Peter Cole 01869 811261. 

 If not available please leave message on the answer phone and he will get back to you  
as soon as possible. 

*All these events take place in our excellent Village Hall – why not meet the committee at the  
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING Monday March 12

th
 7.30pm back room. 

Notice to previous key holders: If you have a key to the Hall which you no longer need would you 
please put same through the letter box of No.1 Aynho Court or give to Amanda Limb. 
 
******************************************************************************************************************** 

COFFEE MORNING 
THURSDAY 5

th
 APRIL  

At 11.00 a.m. till 12.30 p.m. 
 AYNHO VILLAGE HALL 

mailto:paul.brewerton@btinternet.com


 

    Croughton Cinema: March 9
th

 “Christopher Robin”   
 

 

   Aynho Library Van – March 2 The Butts at 11.30 – 12.00noon 
 
 

 

Social Ballroom & Latin Dance Classes – Village Hall Thursdays 7.0-8.0pm  For people who 
want   to take first steps in the world of dance or refresh what they already know. These friendly and 
fun classes cost £6.00 per person.  Info: Jane Coles topdance  aynho@hotmail.com                      
            
 
 

 
Bujinkai Karate for all ages. Sundays Aynho Village Hall  4-5pm £5.00 per session. 
                 
Enquiries: Call Joel on 07853035209 
 
 

 

“An Irish Night” to celebrate St.Patrick’s Day. Croughton Village Hall. March 17
th

 7.30pm    

  

(doors open 7.0pm)  Tickets £10.adults (£7.50 students) from Carrie or Kevin on   

01280 702300.  Jigs – reels – songs – dancers. 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

SAVE THE DATE!    Maytime in the Square will be on Saturday 19
th
 May. Once Prince Harry and 

Meghan have said “I do” we will be crowning Aynho’s May Queen with our own traditional procession, 
Town Crier,  
Maypole dancing and a Mummers play. Look out for more details in future newsletters.  
Would you like a stall in the Square? £5 per table. Please contact Kay on 0330 113 6008 -  
kaynho178@gmail.com                                                                                                                                
  
Any other enquiries to Liz Short 01869 810180 or Sarah Blaney  01869 811223.  
 
 
********************************************************************************************************************** 

mailto:aynho@hotmail.com
mailto:kaynho178@gmail.com


 

 

 

       

 
 

The Community Information Network, part of AGE UK Oxfordshire, is a free information service to help 

you stay independent and live life to the full. Whether you need help at home, want to discover  

activities in your area, find out about benefits such as Attendance Allowance (which is NOT means 

tested), other benefits or support to help you live independently.               

Please come along to meet your local AGE UK Community Information Worker Libby Griffin during 

Lunch Club in the Main Hall, the Village Hall, Aynho on Thursday 8
th

 March 12:15-1:30pm. 

Age UK Oxfordshire is a local independent charity, working with and for all older people and their  

carers throughout the county.  We are members of Age UK.   Age UK Oxfordshire is a Limited  

Company Registered in England & Wales 4328143 Registered Charity Number 1091529 

www.ageuk.org.uk/oxfordshire  

            WINTER LUNCH  CLUB – March dates          

                         Back Room in Village Hall  

 Thursdays:  1
st

, 8
th

, 15
th

, 22
nd

 and 29
th

 March  12.15 – 1.30pm 

No membership necessary, all welcome.   Come and enjoy a 

home cooked lunch in a warm, friendly atmosphere, just turn up!    On 8
th

 March lunch will be in the 

Main Hall as a representative from the Community Information Network, part of Age UK Oxfordshire 

has asked if she could be present to offer advice/talk to anyone who would like to know more about 

help and support on offer (www.ageuk.org.uk/oxfordshire).  Even if you do not normally come to lunch 

anyone is welcome to come to the hall to make use of this  

opportunity.  

29
th

 March will be the last lunch of the season.    Thank you to all who attend, eat lunch and  

enable us to make a profit!   This year, the profit (after Hall hire charges and ingredients) will be donated 

to the Village Hall, St Michael’s Church (specifically to help with the installation of lighting in the car park 

and repairs to the car park stone wall) and a contribution towards maintaining the defibrillator, all  

valuable village assets.    Finally, a huge thank you to Amanda Leigh for her wonderful support, without 

her ‘front of house’ skills Winter Lunch Club would not happen.                                                                        

Amanda Limb – 810341 

 

********************************************************************************************************************** 

http://www.ageuk.org.uk/oxfordshire
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=0ahUKEwj6-8rlz6LZAhWDYlAKHYXbAhYQjRwIBw&url=https://www.ageuk.org.uk/oxfordshire/community-information-network/&psig=AOvVaw0mCN_ovrNY9PyLAxiwlk5F&ust=151860204951147
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http://www.ageuk.org.uk/oxfordshire


A word from your Parish Council about Farm Liaison  

 
Following several recent conversations with villagers about the fencing off of fields down Green Lane 

and the noise from bird-scarers, we have made contact with the farm manager for all the fields 

farmed north of the village boundary down Green Lane. The farm manager of Astrop Farms and 

Councillor Anderson had a long and constructive conversation. They are frustrated with the public 

walking on fields that do not have official footpaths. The grass margins are environmental features to 

provide habitats for wild life but are not effective if constantly walked. This is the reason that the  

entrances have been fenced off. Staff have been abused when spraying fields (they must stop when 

seeing a member of the public) and they have had bird scarers vandalised causing several hundred 

pounds of damage. You can see the relationship between the farm community and public has  

deteriorated though there had not been any problems with Aynho residents specifically.   

 

Councillor Anderson pointed out that some official footpaths were either not signposted or not  

instated due to ploughing or crops growing. In the case of the latter, walkers are permitted to walk 

around the field margins.     

                                                                                  

In order to help the farming community, it would be appreciated if residents can help by:   

     

Keeping to official footpaths where possible. 

Alerting Aynho Parish Council via the Clerk to any suspicious or anti-social, damaging behaviour 

seen on farm land so we can inform the farmers. This would include trail bikers, cars driving on 

BOATS (byway open to all traffic) and horses not being on official bridleways.  

 

If you are walking and see a farmer spraying the crops please try and remove yourself from the  

vicinity as soon as practical so they don’t have to stop their work.                                   

If you do encounter a farm worker, please do not antagonise them while they are trying to work. 

Please be supportive and declare yourself an Aynho resident who is supportive and hopefully our 

campaign will be a model for other villages in the surrounding area.  

 

The issue of bird scarers was also discussed and there are several placed in the fields to deter  

pigeons from eating the newly sprouting rape. These are placed well away from official footpaths  

although their noise is still significant and does scare some dogs. They are set to go off every 60 

minutes from dawn to dusk.  If you feel their noise is becoming intrusive then let APC know and we 

can make representations to have them re-directed.  

 

Having opened a line of communication, we will now work to improve understanding and  

co-operation with local farmers. APC had, for many years, a farm representative on the Council and 

organised summer farm walks where villagers could meet farmers and discuss their work. It is our 

aim to continue to work with the farming community to re-build lines of communication and mutual 

understanding and in 2019 re-instate a farm walk. 

 

******************************************************************************************************************* 

  



 
BIODIVERSITY GROUP:  Insect of the Month 
The Brimstone Butterfly 
Brimstone butterflies are a medium-large butterfly with leaf shaped wings.  The 
males are lemon-yellow whilst the females are a very pale green. Both have a 
small orange spot on each wing.  In April or May they lay their eggs on buckthorn 
or alder buckthorn shrubs.  They are laid on their own which is unusual as most 
butterflies lay their eggs in clusters. The caterpillars emerge two weeks later and 
spend most of the next four weeks eating and shedding their skin - four times in all.  To pupate they move 
away from their food source forming their chrysalis, which looks like a curled leaf, on a nearby plant.  It 
takes about two weeks for the caterpillars to transform into butterflies so that the adults emerge in late 
July or early August.  They all then go on a feeding frenzy building up their fat reserves ready for winter.  
By late September they have disappeared, hibernating amongst ivy, bramble or holly leaves.  The  
following March they begin to emerge on warm, sunny days and it is now that the males start looking for 
a female to mate with. They have the longest adult lifespan of any UK butterfly, nine to ten months, so 
even though they only have one brood annually they can be seen for most of the year.  They are  
widespread across most of the UK and can be found in almost any habitat from woods and chalk  
downlands to gardens. 
 
Did You Know? 
 Brimstone butterflies have a very long proboscis enabling them to take nectar from plants such as  

teasels and runner bean flowers which are beyond the reach of other butterflies. 
 The green caterpillars can adjust their colour to match the leaves they are feeding on. 
 They are strong flyers and especially in the spring may travel some distance in search of a mate. 
 They are the first butterflies to appear after the winter. 
 In spring they feed on the nectar from dandelions, primroses, cowslips, bugle and bluebells. 
 

 AYNHO HEALTH WALKS continue as usual in all weathers - from the Pavilion every Thursday at 
10.00am. Three levels  - Track., Medium & Long.  Qualified leaders for each 
walk.  Refreshments and light lunches are available after the walks.                  
Keith McClellan 810346 or  Kathy White 810418 
  
 
 
 

 
SAVE THE DATE - Saturday April 25

th
 Village Hall   

COMMUNITY MATTERS  EVENTS    –  HOW GREEN IS YOUR VILLAGE? 
Further details to follow next month. 
If anyone is interested in all things reusable-recyclable-environmental etc - or just good old fashioned 
“wanting to save money” please get in touch with KAY at kaynho178@gmail.com or through Aynho  
Community Facebook Page.  I am planning to get an event together for the village and would welcome 
any input from anyone connected with this industry whether personal or professional.  
 

DOG POO BAGS have arrived. If you would like supply please call at 1, Portway to 
collect.   We are in the process of putting together an awareness campaign and will be  
distributing this shortly. But for those of you who are desperate do please call in.   
If you wish to be involved please call me at kay178@gmail.com  or 0330 113 6008 (land 
line) 
 

 
 
*********************************************************************************************************************** 
PLEASE  when sending lengthy items for Newsletter would you put them on Microsoft Word and send as 
an attachment.    Thank you…. Sybil. 
 

mailto:kaynho178@gmail.com
mailto:kay178@gmail.com


Your very last chance to book: for the AYNHO QUIZ & CURRY NIGHT. 
Aynho Village Hall – Saturday 3

rd
 March 7.30pm. Doors open 7.0pm 

Licensed Bar -  Maximum of 4 in team. £10 per person. Price includes: Meal and Quiz  
entry.      Tickets available from: Michael Johnson, 27, Blacksmith Hill 
mjohnson.deepdale@gmail.com   All proceeds to: Aynho Active. (Sports Field) 

 
 
 
 
“AYNHO PARK” CLUB DRAW 
Don’t forget, there’s still time to pay your subscription to this year’s A.P.C.D. All are welcome, villagers 
and non-villagers alike. 
As always it is a small yearly subscription of £12, which entitles you to an entry every month from which 
you might win a monetary prize. This is dependent on the number of entrants per month, so the more of 
you that play the greater the possible winnings. 
Last year’s prize-money per month was a massive £85! The draw takes place at the monthly Parish 
Council meeting to ensure fairness. 
Along with this, all entrants win in a broader sense, as the prize money section of takings go totally to-
wards the upkeep and maintenance of the Sports Pavilion and field.  This year the Parish Council via 
Aynho Active have plans for re-decoration, plus some electrical and joinery works to bring the Pavilion 
back up to scratch, so all funds would be very welcome. 
The most convenient way to play is via online banking, either a one-off payment or a direct debit. It is 
very quick, so go on, why not do it right now?  Then you can sit back and relax, whilst imagining what 
you might treat yourself with, should you be lucky enough to win. 
Some of you have set up direct debits, which are ideal, for which we thank you. However, if you are un-
sure whether your previous year’s payment was a one-off payment or a direct debit, please check, as it 
would be a shame to miss out. 

Our banking details are: 
Lloyds Bank plc Aynho Park Club Sort Code 30-11-08 Account No: 00467143. 

If you could let us know via email at active@aynho.org that you have made a new bank transfer then 
our loyal band of collectors will be able to cross you off their lists. 
Obviously, you may prefer to pay via cheque or cash, and we will be happy to come and collect it from 
you, just email us. 
Again, thank you for your support, and wishing you the best of luck. 
   Remember, be in it to win it!      Rachel & Valery. 
 
********************************************************************************************************************* 
 
Eloquence Beauty – Aynho based therapist in training and available to offer the following treatments at 
greatly reduced prices: Facials-manicures (inc.gellish)-pedicures - lash & eyebrow tinting-waxing - head 
and hand massage. Also body and face art for occasions. Fully insured and mobile service - some 
weekdays, evenings and weekends.   
Text NICOLA on 07964 776133 or landline 0330 113 6008 or find me on Facebook https://
www.facebook.com/Eloquence-Beauty-224603558078391/, Also looking for offer volunteer help to any-
one running theatre/drama/film/fashion/ special effects productions to gain experience in media make-
up. 

For all your AVON & KLEENEZE needs please contact Helen Parrish on 07805678920 
or visit my online store  www.avon.uk com/store/helenparish on line www.kleeneze com/
store/helenparishonline                     Treat yourself and your home. 
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BED & BREAKFAST ACCOMMODATION IN AYNHO. 
Spacious self-contained ground floor annexe attached with king sized bed, private en suite shower room and  
conservatory for continental breakfast. £65 per room per night including breakfast. Discount for longer stays.  
Capacity for 3rd person and a dog for small extra charge- own parking space and entrance. Find us on Facebook 
No.11 or airbrib or contact Kay on  
Phone 0330 113 6008 (Aynho landline) or 07980 546332 or Kaynho178@gmail.com   
    5 star reviews 

SMITHS NEWSAGENTS – Early delivery to your door – any combination of days/weeks catered for – just ring                                                   
Tel:01295 – 268499 

BULLS HEAD GARAGE (Souldern)Ltd.                                                 Tel: 01869 - 345281 
                     Car & Light Commercial Vehicles -Repairs- Services – M.O.T.   

A.L.LOAKES  Banbury  Oil Fire Boiler Services. Tel:01295-269718. Mobile 07966533524  

N.D.ELECTRICAL – N.D.Mobley – Brackley.    Tel:01280-700905 Mobile -07922005629 Domestic & Commercial 
Installation & Maintenance.                                                            

GARY SHERGOLD  - All types of plastering. No job too small.  Over 20yrs experience. Full no obligation quotes. 
Tel:01280-705538.Mobile:07770414716.gshergold@bethere.co.uk  

DIRTY DUSTERS   for Home & Office Cleaning. One-off House Cleaning. Ironing Service available. Friendly & 
Reliable Service. Police checked. Fully Insured. Quality guaranteed. Reference available.                                         
Call RAINE 01295-251120 or 07584 300257 

ESTERVAN INTERIOR DESIGN – helping homeowners transform their interiors into beautiful,  
comfortable and practical spaces that withstand the test of time. 
Website:www.estervan,com       email info@estervan.com        Phone:Vanessa 07751435805 

ANGELA EWENCE Beauty & Aromatherapy Treatments. Also CACI (non-surgical facelift) & Electrolysis.    
Fully Qualified & Babtac insured.    Home Treatment. 
                                                          Tel: 01295 – 811359 www.angelashouse of beauty.co.uk  

Aynho Village Hat Hire – Cartwright Gardens. Over 100 beautiful hats and fascinators to choose from for 
those special occasions – Weddings  Christenings  Galas or even a day at the Races.  
Hire rates from £7 - £30 3 day hire. 
Email:  apricotvillagehats@outlook.com    Mobile: 07929322949  
Facebook: The Aynho Village Hat Hire.       Website:  http://apricotvillagehats.wixsite.com/hathire 

SANDY BILLY (BSc.(Hons) (MChs) Private Podiatry/Chiroprody Service *Deddington 
Health Centre.  Nair Care-Diabetic Foot Care-Insoles/Orthotics   Corns and Callus (hard skin)  Foot care & Foot 
wear advice.  HP registered. Clinic/Home Visiting Service.    Tel: 07792212988 email sandynbilly@yahoo.com      
       Until end of March Sandy is at The Windmill Centre, Deddington.  
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